
From: 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 5:47 PM
To: citycouncil <citycouncil@albanyca.org>
Subject: Comment on Fleet Electrification for 5/20 meeting

Dear Council members,
I hope I will be able to comment in support on Monday, but here is a brief message re.
city fleet electrification:

I am with the rest of the CAC in support of this proposal.  I voted against it because there
was a "bundle" with three clauses: 1. prioritize EVs when purchasing vehicles; 2. install
chargers to support these future EVs; 3. instruct staff to look into placing chargers on
public land.

Because (3) had already been done as recently as my first CAC meeting (May 2023), I did
not see the need to re-do this work.

The rest, I'm excited about and am grateful to my fellow CAC people for putting this
forward.
Yours respectfully,
Katy on the Climate Action Commitee

--
(530) 207-9047
katy.l.vigil@gmail.com
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